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June 17, 2022 

Information Reports 

There are no Information Reports 

Early Release Reports 

There are no Early Release Reports 

Staff Correspondence 

1. Memorandum from Jenni Demanuele, Acting Commissioner, Works – Update on 
Delays to Leaf and Yard Waste Collection 

Durham Municipalities Correspondence 

1. Town of Whitby – re: Public Notice – Jurisdictional Change of Rossland Road – 
Transfer of Rossland Road between Lake Ridge Road and Cochrane Street from 
the Town of Whitby to the Region of Durham, effective July 1st 

2. Town of Whitby – re: Public Notice – Jurisdictional Change of Henry Street and 
Cochrane Street – Transfer of Henry Street and Cochrane Street between Dundas 
Street and Rossland Road from the Region of Durham to the Town of Whitby, 
effective July 1st 

Other Municipalities Correspondence/Resolutions 

1. Municipality of Killarney – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on 
June 8, 2022, regarding Russian Sanctions 

2. Town of East Gwillimbury – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on 
June 7, 2022, regarding Bill 109: More Home for Everyone Act, 2022 

3. City of Orillia – re: Resolution passed at their Council meeting held on June 6, 2022, 
regarding Russian Sanctions 
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Miscellaneous Correspondence 

1. Durham Regional Police Services Board – re: Public Agenda Tuesday, June 21,
2022

Advisory / Other Committee Minutes 

There are no Advisory/Other Committees Minutes 

Members of Council – Please advise the Regional Clerk at clerks@durham.ca, if you 
wish to pull an item from this CIP and include on the next regular agenda of the 
appropriate Standing Committee. Items will be added to the agenda if the Regional Clerk 
is advised by Wednesday noon the week prior to the meeting, otherwise the item will be 
included on the agenda for the next regularly scheduled meeting of the applicable 
Committee. 

Notice regarding collection, use and disclosure of personal information: 
Written information (either paper or electronic) that you send to Durham Regional Council 
or Committees, including home address, phone numbers and email addresses, will 
become part of the public record.  If you have any questions about the collection of 
information, please contact the Regional Clerk/Director of Legislative Services. 

https://durhampoliceboard.ca/


If you require this information in an accessible format, please contact 1-800-372-1102 ext. 3560. 

 

The Regional 
Municipality of 
Durham 
Works Department 

Memorandum 
Date: June 17, 2022 

To: Regional Chair Henry and Members of Regional Council 

From: Jenni Demanuele, Acting Commissioner, Works 

Copy: Elaine Baxter-Trahair, Chief Administrative Officer 
Gioseph Anello, Director, Waste Management Services 

Subject: Update on Delays to Leaf and Yard Waste Collection 

The Regional Municipality of Durham (Region) began experiencing 
waste collection delays in 2021 related to the impact of the highly 
transmissible Omicron variant of Covid-19. Delays to leaf and yard waste 
collection in the Region continue to occur in 2022, as priority is placed on 
collecting Green Bin, garbage and Blue Box material. 

The primary cause of on-going delays is a shortage of drivers. Collection 
vehicle operators require a class DZ license which requires additional 
training and testing to obtain. There is increased demand for these 
drivers throughout Canada with the Canadian Trucking Alliance reporting 
23,000 job vacancies at the end of 2021 (driver shortage). Both the 
Canadian Trucking Alliance and the province are working to address the 
driver shortage. 

Details about the labour shortage impacts to the Region’s collections 
were provided in Report# 2022-INFO-42 titled Spring 2022 Waste 
Collection Delays Update. 

Staff continue daily communications with Miller Waste to monitor the 
progress of resolving the backlog of collections. As part of their plan to 
recover from these delays, Miller Waste is using drivers assigned to 
other municipal contracts to assist with leaf and yard waste collection in 
Durham Region.  

Assistance with collections had been secured from the Town of Whitby 
early in 2022. However, due to potential risks and liability issues that 
were identified by Whitby associated with local municipality employees 

https://www.thestar.com/news/canada/2022/02/05/severe-trucker-shortage-looming.html
https://www.durham.ca/en/regional-government/resources/Documents/Council/CIP/CIP-2022/CIP-05202022.pdf
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working in a neighboring municipality or on behalf of the Region, this arrangement was 
discontinued. This potential option can be explored with the City of Oshawa if delays in 
leaf and yard waste continue. 

With weekend collection efforts and additional drivers being supplied, leaf and yard 
waste collection is now one week behind the bi-weekly collection schedule. 

Through the Region’s website and Waste App, residents have been advised to leave 
uncollected leaf and yard waste at the curb for collection at a later date. Miller Waste 
has been reminded that the collection teams should clean up any debris that is left 
behind by bags that are broken during collection to the best of their ability.  

Residents who are able may opt to drop off leaf and yard waste at private waste 
collection facilities in the Region. Residents should call first to determine if locations are 
accepting yard waste and to determine the cost. The Clarington Miller Waste Facility is 
not permitted or designed to receive materials directly from the public drop off. 

Residents are also encouraged to consider backyard composting where it is practical. 
Backyard composters are sold by the Region on a cost recovery basis. Details are 
available on the Region’s Waste Management webpage. 

Resident Communications 
Residents are encouraged to download the Region’s Waste App to receive reminders 
and service alerts regarding waste collection directly on their smart phone. Service 
alerts are provided in real time and are specific to impacted routes. Residents are also 
encouraged to check the Region’s curbside collection webpage for service updates. 

As a reminder to residents, leaf and yard waste collection is a bi-weekly collection 
schedule and is not collected weekly during the summer months.  

Additional communications include an ‘Ask Katherine’ article in local newspapers that 
discusses the current delays. An article was published in March with a second article 
scheduled in June. 

As staff continue to work with Miller Waste to address collection delays, additional by-
law inspections are occurring to note missed collections. Staff have also initiated 
discussions regarding the Fall 2022 weekly leaf and yard waste collections and changes 
necessary to minimize disruption to this service, along with reviewing the 2023 
collection schedules for potential areas of improvement.  

End of Memo 

https://www.durham.ca/en/living-here/bins---broken-or-new.aspx#Buy-a-bin-or-Blue-Box-lid
https://www.durham.ca/en/living-here/garbage-recycling-green-bin-and-other-collection.aspx


Public Notice  
 

 

Jurisdictional Change of Rossland Road 
Date: June 13, 2022 
Re: Transfer of Rossland Road from the Town of Whitby to the Region of Durham 

This notice is to inform you that effective July 1st Rossland Road between Lake Ridge 
Road and Cochrane Street will be assumed by the Region of Durham, from the Town of 
Whitby. 
This segment of Rossland Road will now be identified by Regional Road 28 in addition 
to the current naming. 
Your mailing address will not change, and mail delivery will not be affected. There will 
be no impact to other services.  911 emergency dispatch is aware of this change, and 
all service access remains unaffected. 
For any questions or concerns regarding this change, please reach out to one of the 
staff members below. 
 
David Stewart 
Policy Analyst 
Transportation Infrastructure, Works Department 
Region of Durham, 605 Rossland Road East 
905.668.7711 x3530 
David.Stewart@durham.ca 
 
Chris Potvin 
Program Manager, Transportation Engineering 
Engineering Services, Planning and Development Department 
Town of Whitby, 575 Rossland Road East 
905.430.4300 x4940 
potvinc@whitby.ca 
 

mailto:David.Stewart@durham.ca
mailto:potvinc@whitby.ca


Public Notice  
 

 

Jurisdictional Change of Henry Street and Cochrane 
Street 
Date: June 13, 2022 
Re: Transfer of Henry Street and Cochrane Street from the Region of Durham to the 
Town of Whitby 

This notice is to inform you that effective July 1st Henry Street and Cochrane Street, 
between Dundas Street and Rossland Road, will be assumed by the Town of Whitby 
from the Region of Durham. 
Henry Street and Cochrane Street will no longer be identified by a Regional Road 
number; however, the street names will remain the same. 
Your mailing address will not change, and mail delivery will not be affected. There will 
be no impact to other services. 911 emergency dispatch is aware of this change, and all 
service access remains unaffected.  
For any questions or concerns regarding this change, please reach out to one of the 
staff members below. 

Chris Potvin 
Program Manager, Transportation Engineering 
Engineering Services, Planning and Development Department 
Town of Whitby, 575 Rossland Road East 
905.430.4300 x4940 
potvinc@whitby.ca 
 
David Stewart 
Policy Analyst 
Transportation Infrastructure, Works Department 
Region of Durham, 605 Rossland Road East 
905.668.7711 x3530 
David.Stewart@durham.ca 
 

mailto:potvinc@whitby.ca
mailto:David.Stewart@durham.ca


The Corporation ofthe Municipality ofKillarney 
32 Commissioner Street 

Killarney, Ontario 
POM2AO 

MOVED BY: Michael Reider 

SECONDED BY: Robert Campbell 

RESOLUTION NO. 22-220 

WHEREAS the Country of Ukraine has experienced a premeditated and unprovoked 
invasion by Russia; 

WHEREAS silence is complicity; 

WHEREAS Canada imports hundreds of millions of dollars' worth of goods from Russia 
each year; and 

WHEREAS negative financial impacts upon a country can be used as a means to deter 
further conflict; 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the correspondence received from the City ofThorold, the 
Town of Gravenhurst, the Town of Espanola and Niagara Region regarding sanctions on 
Russia be received for information; 

AND THAT the Municipality ofKillamey unequivocally denounces Russia's unjustifiable 
war against Ukraine; 

AND THAT the Municipality ofKillamey supports the sanctions which the Federal 
Government of Canada has thus far imposed on Russia; 

AND THAT effective immediately and until a time when the sovereighty of Ukraine is 
once again unchallenged, the Municipality of Killamey will: 

1) Not purchase any products (i.e. plywood, fertilizer, steel, furniture or machinery) 
which can be easily traced to have originated from Russia; and 

2) Insist that any future contracts for services for the Municipality of Killarney abide by 
these same limitations within our municipality; 

AND THAT upon confirmation that the Belarusian military is engaged within Ukraine that 
the Municipality of Killamey apply these limitations upon goods from that country as well; 

Gerrit_L
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AND THAT this decision of the Municipality ofKillamey Council be forwarded to all 
other municipalities within Ontario requesting they enact similar measures so that as a 
united front we can make a noticeable difference. 

Resolution Result Recorded Vote 
Council Members YES NO 

[I CARRIED Robert Campbell 
DEFEATED John Dimitrijevic□ 
TABLED Barbara Anne Haitse □ 
RECORDED VOTE (SEE RIGHT) Michael Reider □ 
PECUNIARY INTEREST DECLARED Jim Rook□ 
WITHDRAWN Nancy Wirtz □ 

I, Gilles G. Legault, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer of the Municipality of Killamey do certify the 
foregoing to be a true copy of Resolution #22-220 passed in a Regular Council Meeting of The 
Corporation of the Municipality of Killamey on the 8th day of June 2022. 

Gilles G. Leg It 
Deputy Clerk Treasurer 



 

Town of East Gwillimbury  
19000 Leslie Street, Sharon, Ontario L0G 1V0 I 905-478-4282 I Fax: 905-478-2808 

www.eastgwillimbury.ca 

Corporate Services  
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905-478-4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 
 

 
 
June 15, 2022 
 

     Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Doug Ford      
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 
 
Re:  Summary and Implications of Provincial Bill 109: More Homes for Everyone Act, 

2022  
 
For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on June 7, 2022 the 
Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 
 

WHEREAS the Town of East Gwillimbury is Canada’s fastest growing 
municipality (with more than 5,000 residents) according to 2021 Census 
Canada data; and  
 
WHEREAS the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury has significant 
concerns regarding the impact of Bill 109 on the community planning process, 
and the ability of municipalities to deliver on initiatives to address housing 
supply and attainability, and 
 
WHEREAS the refund provisions in Bill 109 will result in existing taxpayers 
subsidizing development applications as well as lost revenue and increased 
staff costs for municipalities; and 
 
WHEREAS the prescription of what constitutes a complete application does not 
address differing levels of complexities and the unique circumstances and 
diverse landforms that exist across the province, nor does it recognize the 
collaborative process and relationships between parties that deliver results for 
municipalities; and 
 
WHEREAS limiting conditions on Draft Plan of Subdivision does not address 
the unusual and often challenging circumstances best understood by local 
municipal staff and elected officials; 
 
 

http://www.eastgwillimbury.ca/
mailto:premier@ontario.ca
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Town of East Gwillimbury  
19000 Leslie Street, Sharon, Ontario L0G 1V0 I 905-478-4282 I Fax: 905-478-2808 

www.eastgwillimbury.ca 

Corporate Services  
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905-478-4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 
 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of East 
Gwillimbury requests that Government of Ontario revisit the provisions of Bill 
109 and work with all stakeholders, including municipalities represented by the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario to deliver legislation that allows 
municipalities to plan, grow and deliver communities that adhere to local, 
provincially-approved Official Plans, rather than strict statutory timelines; and  
 
THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario,  MPP Caroline Mulroney, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
all York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs in Ontario; and  
  
THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration. 

 
If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 
Municipal Clerk 
 
 
cc:  The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, MPP York – Simcoe 
York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs 
Association of Municipalities Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 

http://www.eastgwillimbury.ca/
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ORILLIA 

orillia.ca/COVID-19 

From: Ashley Stafford <AStafford@orillia.ca> 
Sent: June 16, 2022 8:32 AM 
Subject: City of Orillia Resolution - to all Ontario municipalities - Voluntary Russian Sanction Request 

To all Ontario municipalities: 

At its meeting held on June 6, 2022, Orillia City Council adopted the following 
resolution: 

“THAT the correspondence dated April 19, 2022 from the Town of 
Gravenhurst regarding sanctions on Russia be received; 

AND THAT the City of Orillia supports the sanctions related to Russia 
that have been enacted under the Special Economic Measures Act in 
order to respond to the gravity of Russia’s violation of the sovereignty 
and territorial integrity of Ukraine, and grave human rights violations that 
have been committed in Russia; 

AND THAT the City of Orillia supports the sanctions related to Belarus 
that have been enacted under the Special Economic Measures Act in 
response to the gross and systematic human rights violations that have 
been committed in Belarus, as well as Belarus’ support of the Russian 
Federation’s violation of the sovereignty and territorial integrity of 
Ukraine, which constitutes a grave breach of international peace and 
security that has resulted in a serious international crisis; 

AND THAT this decision of Orillia Council be forwarded to all other 
municipalities within Ontario requesting they enact similar measures so 
that as a united front we can make a noticeable difference.” 

Thanks. 

Ashley Stafford I Executive Assistant to Mayor and Council 
Mayor’s Office 

T: 705-326-1177 
orillia.ca 

This message is intended for the individual to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential and exempt 
from disclosure under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please do not forward, copy or disclose this message to anyone and delete all copies and attachments received. If you have 
received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately. 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.orillia.ca%2F&data=05%7C01%7CLydia.Gerritsen%40Durham.ca%7C6c74edcb7f9a4815467208da4f9e3046%7C52d7c9c2d54941b69b1f9da198dc3f16%7C0%7C0%7C637909838070258408%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GFWQPrnDXY5FhCEV0WeFGFnwzppMq6%2B6%2Bzq3UuyjmCE%3D&reserved=0
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